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Our Lady of Sorrows Church 

217 Prospect Street, South Orange, NJ  07079 

973-763-5454 

www.olschurch.com 
 

 
 

 

MASSES:  Saturday Vigil: 5:30 pm; Sunday 8:00, 10:00 and 11:30 am 

Monday-Friday7:00 am and 12:00 pm; Saturday 8:30 am and 12:00 pm   

Penance:  Confessions Saturday 1:00 pm – 2:00 pm or by appointment 

Baptism:  Contact Parish Office after the birth of your child to begin Baptismal preparation program 

Ministry of the Sick:  Call Parish Office for anointing of seriously or chronically ill and arrange Communion calls 

Marriages:  Arrange at least one year in advance with a parish priest 

 

RECTORY & PARISH:  973-763-5454 •  FAX:  973-763-9506 • www.OLSCHURCH.COM 

 

FEBRUARY 21, 2021 

1
st

Sunday of Lent 
 



Ash Wednesday this year looked 
the top of our heads rather than on our foreheads. Aside from that visual difference, we also 
encountered another change on Ash Wednesday that wasn’t visual and that wasn’t as obvious as the 
change in the way we received ashes. If you are a very attentive listener, you may have noticed that 
the closing line for the Collect (or Opening Prayer) at Mass on Ash Wednesday sounded different. For 
the past 50 years, the closing line generally went as follows: “
Son, who lives and reigns with you in the unity of the Holy Spirit, one God, forever and ever.”
 Going forward, this has now been changed to: 
lives and reigns with you in the unity of 
right? But there’s a difference: this new formula omits the word “one” before “God.”
  Other English-speaking countries, including England, Scotland, Wales, Ireland, Australia, and 
New Zealand, made this same change last November 29
the change at the same time as we in 
 Why the change, especially after all these years? Well, one reason is that our previous English 
translation wasn’t a correct translation of the Latin original, which does not include the word “one.” 
The word “one” is not used in the translations of the conclusion 
or Portuguese. The English translation was, therefore, an outlier in comparison to other major 
language groups. For example, the Italian version (in English translation) goes as follows: “Through 
our Lord Jesus Christ your Son, who is God and lives and reigns with you in the unity of the Holy 
Spirit, forever and ever.” The Spanish translation goes as follows: “Through our Lord Jesus Christ 
your Son, who lives and reigns with you in the unity of the Holy Spirit and is God
 What these correct translations emphasize is that Jesus is not “one” god among others. They 
emphasize the divinity of Jesus, the Second Person of the Blessed Trinity, who intercedes (mediates) 
on our behalf before the Father, in the u
“one” risked muddying that truth of our faith. 

Jesus is, of course, one of the 3 Persons of the Blessed Trinity and as such is God Himself, 
just as the Father and Holy Spirit are God. We don’t ha
This is a great mystery of our faith which we especially contemplate on the Solemnity of the Most 
Holy Trinity.  

The new translation helps us to better understand what we are asking in the Collect. We are 
asking something of God, and we are asking for it through the unique mediation of Jesus. Again, 
Jesus is God, but in this prayer, we are appealing to Him as the 2
God.”  

Eliminating the word “one” may sound like theological nitpicking, but it really isn’t. What we say 
(that is, what we pray) demonstrates what we actually believe. Our prayers should painstakingly 
agree with what our faith teaches us and what we firmly believ
context.  

Hopefully, this change will encourage all of us to be more attentive to the prayers at Mass. 
Please, though, don’t come down too hard on us priests if you occasionally hear us revert to the old 
translation. Old habits die hard! 

 

 

A Message from Fr. Brian 

Ash Wednesday this year looked quite different from previous ones, as we received ashes on 
the top of our heads rather than on our foreheads. Aside from that visual difference, we also 
encountered another change on Ash Wednesday that wasn’t visual and that wasn’t as obvious as the 

received ashes. If you are a very attentive listener, you may have noticed that 
the closing line for the Collect (or Opening Prayer) at Mass on Ash Wednesday sounded different. For 
the past 50 years, the closing line generally went as follows: “Through our Lord Jesus Christ, your 
Son, who lives and reigns with you in the unity of the Holy Spirit, one God, forever and ever.”

Going forward, this has now been changed to: “Through our Lord Jesus Christ, your Son, who 
lives and reigns with you in the unity of the Holy Spirit, God, forever and ever.”They look similar, 
right? But there’s a difference: this new formula omits the word “one” before “God.”

speaking countries, including England, Scotland, Wales, Ireland, Australia, and 
New Zealand, made this same change last November 29th (the 1st Sunday of Advent). Canada made 

we in the United States.  
change, especially after all these years? Well, one reason is that our previous English 

translation wasn’t a correct translation of the Latin original, which does not include the word “one.” 
The word “one” is not used in the translations of the conclusion in French, German, Italian, Spanish, 
or Portuguese. The English translation was, therefore, an outlier in comparison to other major 
language groups. For example, the Italian version (in English translation) goes as follows: “Through 

our Son, who is God and lives and reigns with you in the unity of the Holy 
Spirit, forever and ever.” The Spanish translation goes as follows: “Through our Lord Jesus Christ 
your Son, who lives and reigns with you in the unity of the Holy Spirit and is God

What these correct translations emphasize is that Jesus is not “one” god among others. They 
the divinity of Jesus, the Second Person of the Blessed Trinity, who intercedes (mediates) 

the Father, in the unity of the Holy Spirit. The previous inclusion of the word 
“one” risked muddying that truth of our faith.  

Jesus is, of course, one of the 3 Persons of the Blessed Trinity and as such is God Himself, 
just as the Father and Holy Spirit are God. We don’t have 3 Gods, but rather one God in 3 Persons. 
This is a great mystery of our faith which we especially contemplate on the Solemnity of the Most 

The new translation helps us to better understand what we are asking in the Collect. We are 
and we are asking for it through the unique mediation of Jesus. Again, 

we are appealing to Him as the 2nd Person of the Trinity, not as “one 

liminating the word “one” may sound like theological nitpicking, but it really isn’t. What we say 
(that is, what we pray) demonstrates what we actually believe. Our prayers should painstakingly 
agree with what our faith teaches us and what we firmly believe. This is especially true in a liturgical 

this change will encourage all of us to be more attentive to the prayers at Mass. 
Please, though, don’t come down too hard on us priests if you occasionally hear us revert to the old 

Lenten Blessings, 
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received ashes. If you are a very attentive listener, you may have noticed that 
the closing line for the Collect (or Opening Prayer) at Mass on Ash Wednesday sounded different. For 
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Son, who lives and reigns with you in the unity of the Holy Spirit, one God, forever and ever.” 
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our Son, who is God and lives and reigns with you in the unity of the Holy 
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your Son, who lives and reigns with you in the unity of the Holy Spirit and is God forever and ever.”  

What these correct translations emphasize is that Jesus is not “one” god among others. They 
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The previous inclusion of the word 

Jesus is, of course, one of the 3 Persons of the Blessed Trinity and as such is God Himself, 
ve 3 Gods, but rather one God in 3 Persons. 
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and we are asking for it through the unique mediation of Jesus. Again, 
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(that is, what we pray) demonstrates what we actually believe. Our prayers should painstakingly 

e. This is especially true in a liturgical 
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THE SACRIFICIAL GIVING  
OF OUR PARISHIONERS 

 
February 14th Week 33     Y. to Date 
Collection  $10,641     $390,404 
Avg. Budgeted $12,038     $397,269 

 
Additional Christmas    $1,212 

Assessment    $1,315 
 

Thank you for your continued support! 

 
Congratulations to our second 2021 
Calendar Raffle Winner! 
Congratulations to Patricia Roche on winning 
our 2nd of 12 monthly drawings in our calendar 
raffle.  Patricia won $1,500! Patricia’s ticket 
went right back in the raffle drum for 
subsequent monthly drawings.  It’s certainly 
not too late to purchase a ticket, which will give 
you a chance to win one or more of the next 10 
drawings.  You can download the form from 
our Eblast or go onto our website 
olschurch.com & purchase directly.  We also 
have copies of the form in the church vestibule.  
You can drop the raffle form with a $120 Check 
into the Sunday collection.  Our next drawing is 
March 15th.  Good luck to everyone! 
 
Adoration of the Blessed Sacrament 
We once again have Adoration of the Blessed 
Sacrament every Monday and Friday, from 
12:30pm - 3:00pm, concluding with recitation of 
the Divine Mercy Chaplet. Please consider 
spending some quiet time in prayer before Our 
Lord in the exposed Eucharist. What the world, 
our nation, our Church, and our families need 
more than anything else right now is time spent 
with Jesus in quiet prayer. Honestly, can you 
think of any better way to use a few minutes of 
your Monday and Friday afternoons than with 
Our Lord in the peaceful quiet of our beautiful 
church?   
 
Facebook 
Be sure to follow Our Lady of Sorrows Parish 
on Facebook! Simply search for "Our Lady of 
Sorrows Church: South Orange, New Jersey" 
 

Parish Offices Now Open 
You may now enter our Parish Office on Monday 
through Friday, from 10:00am-3:00pm. You must 
enter through the 4th Street entrance. When you 
arrive, press the new electronic button next to the 
door and a member of our parish staff will 
respond. You may visit us during those hours to 
arrange for Masses, to pick up or drop off items, 
to drop off food to the Food Pantry, or for any 
other parish related business. PLEASE NOTE: A 
MASK MUST BE WORN AT ALL TIMES WHEN 
YOU VISIT US. We look forward to seeing you! 
 

Meet Our Staff 
 

Rev. Brian X. Needles, Pastor 
frbrianneedles@gmail.com 
Rev. Richard Pfannenstiel, Parochial Vicar 
Fanmann91@msn.com 
Rev. Eugenio (Gino) de la Rama, Priest in 
Residence 
Deacon Walter Wiggins, Permanent Deacon 
deaconwalt@outlook.com 
Ms. Judy Foley, School Principal 
principal@ourladyofsorrowsschool.org 
Sr. Mary Selina, S.C.C., Pastoral Associate 
passociate07@gmail.com 
Jennifer Noll, Catechetical Coordinator 
jennollols@gmail.com 
Christopher Kaiser, Youth Minister 
kaiserch@shu.edu 
Colleen McDonald, Administrative Assistant 
sorrowschurch@gmail.com 
Preston Dibble, Director of Music 
olsmusician@gmail.com 
Karlene Campbell, Nursery Director 
karlene@thenurseryatols.org 
Charles Noun, Business Manager 
ols217so@msn.com 
Anne Moore, Parish Secretary 
ols.pastor@verizon.net 

 
Sponsor Certificates 
A reminder that to receive a sponsor certificate 
for Baptism or Confirmation, you must be 
registered in the parish for a minimum of 6 
months. Sponsor Certificates state that the 
individual is a registered member of our parish 
and is a Catholic in good standing. 
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2021 Annual Appeal 
The 2021 Annual Appeal is well underway. We 
have $11,800 already pledged. This is 
approximately 15.6% of our goal of $75,607. 
The outpouring of support from many 
parishioners like you helps sustain the 
important ministries across the Archdiocese of 
Newark. These programs help to make our 
own parish a more vibrant place of worship. If 
you have yet to give, please pick up a pledge 
form at the back of the church or at the end of 
the church pews or visit www.rcan.org/sharing. 
Thank you for your prayers and support! 
 
Stewardship Reflections 
“After John had been arrested, Jesus came to 
Galilee proclaiming the gospel of God….” – Mark 
1:14 
Do you ever think about how difficult it must have 
been for Jesus to come into Galilee, knowing that 
John had just been arrested for teaching the 
same message that Jesus was proclaiming.  It 
must have taken great love and trust for Jesus to 
do what the Father had sent Him here on earth to 
do.  In the same way, following a life of 
stewardship takes great love and trust from us.  
We must be willing to surrender completely to 
God, trusting that God will always give us all that 
we need to fulfill His plan for us. 
 
From the Blood Drive Committee 
     Though coronavirus may be preventing us 
from conducting our scheduled June 2020 blood 
drive, please don’t let it prevent you from 
considering the needs of others.  Blood product 
reserves are always depleted during the summer 
months and the current pandemic has only 
compounded the problem. Yet, consider the 
cancer patient who isn’t afforded the luxury of 
taking time off from chemotherapy during this 
lockdown; they are among many who so 
desperately rely on your selfless donations. 
     May we encourage you to reach out to 
Vitalant blood services to schedule a donation.  
They have fixed donation sites in West Orange, 
Parsippany, Lincoln Park and Paramus, and can 
be contacted via vitalant.org or by phoning 201–
251–3703. 
     All donors and staff will have their 
temperatures taken before being allowed to enter 
the blood drawing site. 

Stations of the Cross 
We will have the Stations of the Cross on 
Fridays during lent beginning this Friday, 
February 19th, at 7:00 pm.Please join us as we 
accompany Our Lord on the road to Calvary. 
 

 
 
Update from the OLS Food Pantry 
The COVID-19 pandemic has taken a 
tremendous toll on local families. Prior to 
March, we served 100-125 families each week. 
For the past 2 months, we have provided bags 
of groceries to 400-450 families on our 
Saturday distribution dates.  
Please help us keep our shelves stocked with 
basic grocery items including boxed milk (1qt, 
all types), hot/cold cereal (low sugar), pasta 
and sauce, peanut butter and jelly, beans 
(can/dry), canned tuna & chicken, rice (1lb 
bags, all types), canned fruit  and vegetables. 
Food donations can be dropped off outside of 
the Food Pantry Monday-Friday 10am-3pm or 
Saturday, 8:30am-3:00 pm and at the front 
door of the rectory 3-5pm Monday-Saturday. 
Monetary donations are also accepted by 
check (payable to ‘OLS Food Pantry’ and 
mailed to the church at 217 Prospect Street) or 
online at https://olschurch.com/parish-giving/ 
Questions? Email olspantry@gmail.com or call 
973-370-0458. 
 
New Confession start time 
Confessions will begin to be heard at 12:45 pm 
on Saturdays (rather than 1:00 pm) and will 
continue until 2:00 pm. This adds an additional 
15 minutes of scheduled confession time. 

Please sign up for Our Lady of Sorrows 
Digital newsletter today! Go to our website 

main page under news and events. 
http://www.olschurch.com 
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Men's Lenten Retreat Saturday, March 13 
 

  

Men of the parish are invited to participate in a 1/2 day Lenten retreat 
sponsored by the OLS Wednesday Morning Men's Prayer Group 

  

  

Date:  Saturday, March 13, 2021 -  10:00 AM -  3:00 PM 

Mass:  8:30 AM Mass at OLS (optional) 
Venue: * Villa Pauline, Mendham, NJ (carpooling from OLS parking lot after Mass)       

Gather at Villa Pauline for 10:00 am start 
Leader: ** Linda M.  Garofalo 

Theme:*** Exodus and Easter: Lenten Parallels.  
Program: Continental breakfast upon arrival at Villa Pauline, full hot lunch, two presentations, 

opportunity for private prayer and reflection, Exposition of the Blessed Sacrament and 
Benediction conducted by Deacon Walter Wiggins of OLS. 

Cost:  $40.00 (includes continental breakfast upon arrival and full lunch) 
  

For Reservations and questions, contact Len Mrozak (908 872-4968);lmrozak@aol.com 
  

* The Villa Pauline Retreat and Spiritual Center is located on the beautiful grounds of The Sisters of Christian Charity 

Mallinckrodt Convent in Mendham. Carpooling will be available. Visit their website:scceast.org 

** Linda M. Garofalo has an MA in Theology and a background in adult religious education. She currently works in 
professional development for faculty and administrators at Seton Hall University. 
 
*** Exodus and Easter: Lenten Parallel: 
The parallels between the events of the Exodus and the events of Easter offer a unique opportunity to enrich our 
understanding of redemption in both the Old and the New Testaments.   The prophet, Moses, and the Exodus suggest a 
pattern for our spiritual life that challenges our understanding of God and His ways, while the Lenten season presents an 
occasion for deepening our relationship with Him. 

Covid-19 protocols are in effect: 

1. Maximum participants allowed – 20 

2. Temperatures will be taken upon arrival 

3. Masks must be worn. (Please bring your mask) 

4. Social Distancing will be enforced throughout the Center 

5. Food will be served by the staff 

6. All dishes will be washed and sanitized. 
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Nursery Opening 
 

Infant Teacher Position openings   
The Nursery 

7:30am -12:30pm 
& 

  9:00am-5:00 pm 5 days a week. 
Experience preferred 

If you are interested please reach out to 
 Karlene Snipe Director at 973-763-4040 ext.1 or email 

karlene@thenurseryatols.org 
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$120 Donation & 12 Chances to win! 
Cash Prize of $1500 Each Month 

Only 500 tickets will be sold 
Every Ticket Holder eligible to win each month, even if you won a previous month. 

 
Drawing to be held the 15th day of each month at @ 1:00 pm in the Church office. 

First Drawing:  January 15, 2021 
Purchase by completing the form below and mail with your donation or put in the collections 

on Sunday (it will be brought to the office.)We will mail your ticket to you.  Please make 
checks payable to Our Lady of Sorrow’s Church (for $120.00). 

We can take checks, cash or credit cards 

Our Lady of Sorrows 2021 CALENDAR RAFFLE  
ORDER FORM 

 
Enclosed is my check for $________ for  ________ chance(s) in the Raffle 
 
Credit Card #__________________________Security #_____Expiration________ 
 
 
Name(s) _______________________________________________________ 
  Please Print, PERSON ENTERING MUST BE 18 YEARS OR OLDER 
 

 
Address: _______________________________________________________ 
 
 
City:  ________________________State:____________Zip:____________ 
 
 
Day Phone: ________________________Evening Phone:___________________ 
 
 
Email:  _________________________________________________ 
 
NJIGCCCID 467-1-14202  Municipal RL  1345 
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2021 Mass Book 

 

The 2021 Mass book is now open. You may send in your Mass intention requests by mail. The  donation for Masses is 

$10 for each one. Please use the form below to submit requests by mail or place this form in the Sunday collection 

basket. When we receive your request, we will call you to let you know if the date and time you requested is 

unavailable. If you require a Mass card, we will mail it to you (please check the box below if you wish to have a Mass 

card). 

 

Requested by  ___________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Address ________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Phone ________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Name of the deceased or Special Intention (please specify):  ________________________________ 

Is a Mass card required?  � Yes  �  No 

 

Date (weekday)  ___________________________ �7:00 am   � 12:00 Noon 

Date (Saturday)  ___________________________ �8:30 am   � 12:00 Noon 

 

Date (Saturday Vigil/Sunday) ________________  �5:30 pm  �8:00 am 

�10:00 am  � 11:30 am 

 

Name of the deceased or Special Intention (please specify):  ________________________________ 

Is a Mass card required?  � Yes  �  No 

 

Date (weekday)  ___________________________ �7:00 am   � 12:00 Noon 

Date (Saturday)  ___________________________  � 8:30 am   � 12:00 Noon 

 

Date (Saturday Vigil/Sunday) ________________  �5:30 pm  �8:00 am 

�10:00 am  � 11:30 am 

 

Name of the deceased or Special Intention (please specify):  ________________________________ 

Is a Mass card required?  � Yes  �  No 

 

Date (weekday)  ___________________________ �7:00 am   � 12:00 Noon 

Date (Saturday)  ___________________________  � 8:30 am   � 12:00 Noon 

 

Date (Saturday Vigil/Sunday) ________________  �5:30 pm  �8:00 am 

�10:00 am  � 11:30 am 

 

Name of the deceased or Special Intention (please specify):  ________________________________ 

Is a Mass card required?  � Yes  �  No 

 

Date (weekday)  ___________________________ �7:00 am   � 12:00 Noon 

Date (Saturday)  ___________________________  � 8:30 am   � 12:00 Noon 

 

Date (Saturday Vigil/Sunday) ________________  �5:30 pm  �8:00 am 

�10:00 am  � 11:30 am 

Amount enclosed: $____________ (make check payable to Our Lady of Sorrows) 
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SATURDAY, FEBRUARY 20, 2021 
5:30 PM Ginevra Formisani 

 

SUNDAY, FEBRUARY 21, 2021 
8:00 AM People of the Parish 

10:00 AM Bernard Nathanson - 10th 

Anniversary 

11:30 AM Marilynn Cucciniello 

 

MONDAY,FEBRUARY22, 2021 
7:00 AM Elizabeth Polaski 

12:00 PM Walter A. Mattheiss Jr. 

 

TUESDAY, FEBRUARY 23, 2021 
7:00AM Ernestina Lacy - 1st Anniversary 

12:00 PM Jean Laracy 

 

WEDNESDAY, FEBRUARY 24, 2021 
7:00 AM Ayoub Family 

12:00 PM Brian McDonnell 

 

THURSDAY, FEBRUARY 25, 2021 
7:00AM People of the Parish 

12:00 PM Msgr. James Cafone- 6th 

Anniversary 

 

FRIDAY, FEBRUARY 26, 2021 
7:00 AM Lydea Arroyo – Special Intention 

12:00PM Michael Burke 

 

SATURDAY, FEBRUARY 27, 2021 
8:30 AM    Manuel Gonzalez 

12:00 PM David Kugel 

 

VIGIL MASS FEBRUARY 27, 2021 
5:30 PM Walter A. Mattheiss, Jr. 

 

SUNDAY, FEBRUARY 28 2021 
8:00 AM People of the Parish 

10:00 AM George O’Neill 

11:30 AM Vincentia Lewis 

In Sympathy Of   

 Let us remember in our prayers those who have 

recently passed away here at OLS: Delores 

McNany.  We pray for the repose of her soul 

and also for those left behind during this time of 

loss.  

 

In Memoriam 
It is a loving gesture to donate the weekly 

Sanctuary Lamp in memory of a loved one or 

for a special intention. 

 

MUSIC MINISTRY 
 

Donations to support our Music Ministry are 

gratefully accepted.  Donations are applied 

toward the purchase of printed choral music and 

instrumentalists for holiday liturgies, concerts 

& special occasions. 

 

REMEMBER TO PRAY FOR THE SICK 
 

Please remember to pray for the following in 

your prayers:  Julia Callaghan, Angie Sena, 

Daniel Callaghan, Elizabeth Stuart, Marie 

Somers, Bill Aber, Neville Moore, Jane 

O’Donoghue, George Richmond Files Jr., 

Megan More, Ludgarda Rosa,Stephanie 

Windsor, Amy Dombrowski, Mark F. 

Davonski, Beth Hebron, Jennifer Bober, 

Rosemary Muller, Melissa O’Brien, Rita Arena,  

John Colaku, Pat Bendrot, Deacon Raj 

Srinivasa,  Kate Mullin and Stephen Fuld. 
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